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NOTICE OF RECEIPT OF PETITION FOR DECLARATORY ORDER AND 

OPPORTUNITY TO SUBMIT STATEMENTS OF FACT AND LAW 

(Due by Friday, February 9, 2018) 

 

Re: In the Matter of the Petition of Puget Sound Energy for a Declaratory Order 

Regarding Licensing King County to Use Transmission Corridors for Public 

Recreation, Docket U-180068 

 

TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS: 

 

On January 19, 2018, Puget Sound Energy (PSE or Company) filed with the Washington 

Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) a Petition for a Declaratory Order 

(Petition) requesting the Commission issue an order declaring that 1) PSE may grant a 

license for use of PSE land for public recreation, and 2) no accounting treatment is necessary 

because PSE is not transferring any interest in real property. A copy of the Petition is posted 

on the Commission’s website at www.utc.wa.gov/180068.   

Pursuant to RCW 34.05.240 and WAC 480-07-930, the Commission gives notice of PSE’s 

Petition to all persons required by law and such other persons as deemed appropriate. The 

Commission also by this notice invites interested persons to submit a statement of fact and 

law on the issues raised by the Petition. Within thirty days of receiving the Petition, the 

Commission must either enter a declaratory order, notify PSE that no order will be entered, 

establish a date by which the Commission will enter an order, or set a date and time for a 

hearing.   

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the Commission requests that interested 

persons who desire to be heard in this docket present a statement of fact and law on the 

issues raised in the Petition, including the applicability of Washington statutes and 

Commission rules to those issues. All persons interested in this matter must submit 

either a statement of fact and law or a request to be placed upon the Commission’s 

service list in the event of further proceedings. All comments must be filed with the 

Commission no later than 5 p.m., Friday, February 9, 2018. 

http://www.utc.wa.gov/180068
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Procedural questions regarding this matter may be addressed to Gregory J. Kopta, Director, 

Administrative Law Division, at 360-664-1355, or gregory.kopta@utc.wa.gov. 

 

 

 

STEVEN V. KING 

Executive Director and Secretary 

mailto:gregory.kopta@utc.wa.gov

